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Dear Xavier Family, 
 

Summer is upon us. As we look forward to some beautiful weather, relaxation, 

and time with family, we also take a moment to reflect on the growth, successes 

and relationships of the past school year. We are so blessed as a community to 

be supported by so many groups and individuals, from parishes to alumni, from 

companies to private benefactors. Their prayers, volunteerism and financial  

support make everything we do here at Xavier High School and throughout the 

St. Francis Xavier Catholic Educational System possible. My sincere thanks to 

everyone who made the recently completed school year possible. Continued 

thanks to those who are making next year just as full of possibilities. 

 

Three of our staff members will be leaving us before the next school year  

begins. Mr. Philip Dobernig has been our band director for the past four years 

and the quality of his musicianship has brought the Xavier bands to a new level. 

Mr. Dobernig expects the best from his students and his concerts are always a 

reflection of the tireless effort that he and his class invest in using their talents to 

create exceptional music. We thank Mr. Dobernig for his service and wish him 

the best.  
 

Mr. Tom Neises is retiring after 15 years at Xavier and much longer in Catholic 

education. As a coach, Mr. Neises made history by bringing the Xavier  

basketball team to the WIAA state tournament for the first time in school  

history. In the classroom, he became the first Social Studies experience for 

freshmen and never missed an opportunity to ask a freshman what his favorite 

class was (whenever I was in earshot). Not surprisingly, Western Studies was 

always the choice. Mr. Neises blends the old school mentality of accountability 

and direct communication with the Catholic virtues of love and compassion. He 

has been an outstanding teacher, coach, colleague and friend. Xavier will miss 

him greatly as he moves home to scenic Patch Grove, WI this summer.  

 

Mrs. Fran Peter, our esteemed associate principal, has accepted a new position 

as principal at Roncalli High School in Manitowoc. While Mrs. Peter’s stay at 

Xavier was just two short years, she made an impact that is far more substantial. 

The list of things she does is unbelievable – her list of information for her  

replacement spans 17 pages so far, I believe. She has been an amazing  

administrative partner with me and I am both sad to see her go and excited for 

the faculty and students of Roncalli. She is truly one of a kind and we are  

grateful for her service to Xavier.  

 

In August’s edition, I will introduce you to our newest faculty members. The 

team is just about complete! We will have a new class of seniors to lead us, new 

clubs for students to join, and the same tradition of excellence that has been the 

bedrock of Xavier for 60 years. In the meantime, to all of the students, parents, 

alumni and benefactors of Xavier High School, thank you for all that you do. 

Have a blessed summer.  

 
God bless, 

 

Mike Mauthe 

Principal 

 

Xavier High School is a proud member  

of  the St. Francis Xavier Catholic School 

System,  and has been accredited by  
AdvanceED (formerly the North Central  

Association) since 1970. 
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What Would You Do With An Extra $2000? 

 

Huge news! This fall, families who host an international  

student receive a $2000 tuition credit! In addition, many of our  

international student programs pay a monthly stipend of several hundred 

dollars. By hosting an international student, a family can virtually pay 

for the entire tuition of their own student! 

 

Please contact Sarah Shimek - sshimek@xaviercatholicschools.org, if 

you are interested in opening up your home and hearts  to an  

International student for the 2018-2019 school year!  

 

Your response to this call is an amazing gift to the  

St. Francis Xavier School System! 

 

 

From the  

Business/

Attendance Office 
 

Please direct any questions you have regarding your 

2019-20 tuition statement to Madalyn Long at the 

Central Office (735-9380). 

 

Lunch refunds for seniors who do not have a younger 

sibling are processed by the end of June. 

 

A sincere thank you to all parents for your prompt 

Schedule Changes 
 

Students and parents wishing to make schedule changes during the 

summer can send their change request to 

schedulechanges@xaviercatholicschools.org.  

Please include a phone number where the student can be reached in 

case a clarification needs to be made. Each request will be reviewed 

and every attempt will made to accommodate appropriate requests. 

  

Please be sure to send your requests only to 

schedulechanges@xaviercatholicschools.org .  Requests made  

directly by email to Mr. Mauthe, Mrs. Hammen, Mr. Neiswender or 

Mrs. Schuh MAY NOT BE REVIEWED IN A TIMELY  

MANNER.. If it becomes apparent that a face to face meeting is 

needed to resolve any scheduling issues, Mr. Mauthe will contact 

you to set up an appointment. 

 

NO SCHEDULE CHANGES FOR TERM 1 WILL BE MADE 

AFTER September 2nd. 
  

Because students have had their schedules since late May, they have 

3 DAYS into the term to request a schedule change.    No  

requests will be considered after that time has passed.  Once we are 

back to school, please make schedule change requests through the 

School Counseling department as opposed to the summer email  

address.  Schedule changes must be made by the student in writing, 

using the schedule change request forms available in the School 

Counseling Department.  If a schedule change impacts a core  

academic course, a parent signature is required. 

School Supplies 
 

We do not generally provide a list of needed school  

supplies since students take a wide variety of courses.  

You might want to purchase a few notebooks and/or 

folders since these are needed in most  

courses.  Freshmen will meet with their teachers on  

Orientation Day and will find out more specifics at that 

time. 

 

Science Lab Book Needed 
All students planning to take Foundations of Lab  

Science, Biology, AP Biology, and Human Anatomy & 

Physiology are required to have a new, bound (not spiral 

and not perforated) composition notebook to use as your 

lab book on the first day of class.  We ask that you pick 

up the quad-ruled, graphing variety that is offered at 

Office Max and Office Depot. 

 



 

 

Yearbook  

 

Class of 2020 – Senior  

Portrait Information  
 

Now is the time to schedule 

your senior portrait session 

with an area photographer.  The yearbook must receive a 

copy of your senior portrait no later than Friday, October 

11, 2019.  If the portrait is not received, the yearbook staff 

will use the student’s picture taken on orientation day. So, 

please plan accordingly and schedule your portrait session 

as soon as possible.  

Portraits may be submitted either digitally (preferably  

directly from the photographer) or hard copy.  Portraits 

should be sent to:  Mrs. Candace Eisch-Groebner,  Xavier 

High School, 1600 W. Prospect Avenue, Appleton, WI 

54914.  If you are submitting via email, please send to : 

ceischgroebner@xaviercatholicschools.org 

 

Specific requirements for senior portraits is as follows:  

¶ In order to have consistency in the senior section,  

        senior yearbook portraits should be simple,  

        chest-to- head.  

 

¶ Digital file resolutions must be at least 300dpi and 

portraits cropped to no smaller than a standard 

wallet, but no  larger than a 4x6.  

 
¶ No uniforms. Students should be dressed nicely. A 

collared shirt with tie is preferred for male students and 

a blouse, dress shirt, or a modest dress is preferred for 

female students.  

 

¶ We have found that extreme close ups do not work. 

The distance between the eyebrow  to the chin should  

measure no more than 1” (ONE INCH). This is the 

most critical measurement so that all head sizes are 

consistent.  

 

¶ Non-distracting backgrounds only. If shot outdoors, 

background should not be distracting and nothing in 

the foreground. No props, or pets.  

  

¶ No full side shots or super imposed double image 

shots.  

 

¶ No significant tilting turning of the body. The photo 

should be a front view in a mostly upright position.  

 

¶ No chin on hands.  

 

¶ Little to no cleavage.  This book is viewed by the pub-

lic.  Please exercise modesty.  

 

 

Yearbook advisor continued…. 

 

If these guidelines are not followed, you will be asked to  

submit an alternative photo, even if this means having your 

portraits redone at your expense.  So, be sure to have your  

photographer take one standard head shot before he or she 

starts with the fun and creative poses.  The fun, creative shots 

are great for the grad ads!  If you have any questions or  

concerns, please feel free to contact Mr. Mauthe at 

mmauthe@xaviercatholicschools.org. 
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Campus Ministry 

Students can start accruing service  

hours for the 2019-20 school year.  

Be sure to enter the correct date when  

entering your hours on getnvovled.org. 

 

 Our first school Mass of the 2019-20  

school year will be on the first day of school--Wednesday, 

August 28--at 10:30 am! Students should dress up—

appropriate hemlines and necklines! Parents are always  

welcome to join us for Mass at St. Bernard Parish. Our 

school chaplain, Fr. Adam Bradley, will be celebrating with 

us. We will also have our 3rd Annual Eucharistic Procession 

to return the Eucharist to our school. 

 

If you are interested in taking a 30- or 60-minute time slot 

for Adoration during the 2019-20 school year, please email 

or call Kelly Wilda to sign up. We have Adoration on the 

first Friday of each month (as long as school is in session). 

A complete list of volunteers will be emailed to you with 

the dates that we will have Adoration throughout the school 

year. This is a great way to pray for the school community 

and make this opportunity for pray possible for our students 

on a regular basis. 

We will be continuing to offer the Kairos retreat experience 

for our juniors and seniors next year! This retreat  

experience is intended to be experienced in addition to the 

class retreats that all students will still be required to  

participate in. The Kairos retreat program began in the late 

1960s and the Kairos retreat can be found at high schools 

and parishes across the country. Kairos is grounded in  

incarnation theology—on the retreat, students truly  

experience Christ through prayer, liturgy, small- and  

large-group discussions and talks given by student and adult 

leaders. An atmosphere of trust and honesty is fostered by 

student leaders so as to allow participants to fully enter into 

the experience. Next year’s retreats will be held September 

26-28, 2019 and April 8-10, 2020. The cost is $140 per  

student and forms are available outside of Campus Ministry.  

 

If you have any questions, please contact Ms Wilda at 

kwilda@xaviercatholicschools.org  
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Upcoming Events 
 

 

August 21 Freshman Family Welcome Mass &  

  Ice Cream Social 

 

August 26 Orientation Day – Grades 10-12 

 

August 27 Orientation Day – Freshmen and New Students 

 

August 28  First Day of Classes 

Prayer for Summertime 
 

Loving God, Creator of all times and places, 

we thank you for the gift of summertime, 

the days of light, warmth and leisure. 

Thank you for the beauty that surrounds us  

everywhere we look: 

 

the multi-colored flowers, 

the deep blue of the sky, 

the tranquil surface of lakes, 

the laughter of children at play, 

people strolling in park, 

families gathered around picnic tables and 

the increased time to spend with family and friends. 

 

As we open our eyes and ears to the landscape of  

nature and people, open our hearts to receive all as 

gift.  

Give us that insight to see you as the Divine Artist.  

Help us to realize and appreciate that you are laboring 

to keep all in existence. And warm our souls with the 

awareness of your presence. 

 

Let all the gifts we enjoy this summer deepen our  

awareness of your love so that we may share this with 

others and enjoy a summertime of re-creation. 

 

Amen 

SCRIP News 
 

Reminder -- Scrip cards are only sold at the Xavier Scrip 

Office during the summer.  

The Scrip office is located at 101 E. Northland Ave - which is 

the North side of the Xavier Middle School building  

 

Summer Scrip Hours 

(Starting Thursday June 10th) 

Monday-Thursday 7:30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. 

Closed Friday  

 

We will be closed the week of July 4th  

Monday, July 1st - Thursday, July 4th 

 

The Xavier Scrip office is looking for high school student  

volunteers  to help in the Scrip office this summer. If your son 

or daughter will be in high school next fall and would like to 

get service hours during the summer, contact Roy Clark at 702-

5510 or rclark@xaviercatholicschools.org. 

or use the signup link below:  

 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0945aca82ca4fd0-high  

 

Are you going to the cottage or traveling this summer? If so, E-

Cards and Reloadable cards are an easy way to continue (or 

start) using Scrip. E-Cards and Reloads can be purchased on 

your phone, tablet or computer at any time from anywhere as 

long as you have set up your Presto Pay account. You can even 

purchase them while standing in line at many retailers and the 

card will be delivered directly to your phone by the time you 

check out. This is a great way to use Scrip, even if you're out of 

town and can't get to the office to pick up regular gift cards. Set 

up your PRESTO PAY option now to make your summer 

shopping easier and to take advantage of many special dis-

counts that are offered throughout the year for Presto Pay cus-

tomers. Contact Roy if you need help setting up Presto Pay on 

your account.  
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News & Notes is a periodical which is published monthly 

by Xavier High School, 1600 W. Prospect  

Avenue, Appleton, WI   54914 
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